

Dear Friends and Family,

We trust that this letter finds you doing well. We want to bring Christmas greetings to you from our family. May the joy and peace of Christmas be yours as you celebrate the birth of our Savior. We express our heartfelt gratitude to many of you who have sent Christmas cards and presents.

CampsAbroad Field Trip

During the second week of October, I accompanied Pastor Matt Collier the director of CampsAbroad and Bro. Joel Wagner to Taunggyi to make arrangement for the possibility of hold a camp there during the summer. I am excited that CampsAbroad will a camp there during April 2024. While there, we were able to minister to several church planters.



Seminar at Ngapalay

During the last week of October, I was privileged to do a seminar at Ngapalay, Rakhine state, which is one of the strongholds of Buddhism. I was invited by a church planter there who was holding a forty-day discipleship training. Please pray that many souls will be won through him and those who came to the discipleship training.





Zomi Bible at the Press

Praise the Lord for His leading hands over the past several years, during which, the Zomi bible was translated and checked. The entire bible is being printed in New Delhi. We truly appreciate everyone involved in helping the team reach where they are today. As of now, the dedication the Zomi Bible is planned for February 24, 2024 in Kalay Myo, and March 9, 2024 in Yangon.

Missions Conference

During the first week of November, we held our first every missions conference at our church. Dr. Dave Smith was brave enough to come as a keynote speaker although the US government considers Myanmar as a level 4 country and warns not to travel. The Lord used the conference to touch our lives and the lives of the students. It gives us a renewed burden for missions.



New Church Planting Ministry

There There are hundreds of underprivileged people living within a three-mile radius of our new campus. Almost all of them are Buddhists. We started to evangelize them on Saturday, December 9 in three locations. About fifty adults and over fifty children were very gracious to accept our invitation. I got to preach the Gospel to one of the three groups, and at the end, six of them raised their hands, showing an interest in accepting the Lord as their Savior! After the service, we provided a bag of rice and a liter of cooking oil to everyone who showed up. We did a follow-up on Saturday, December 16 by visiting the six people in their places.





Beginning on Saturday, January 6, we will launch a new ministry of sending our students in groups of two or three to evangelize the areas, and it is our desire and prayer to begin a regular fellowship on January 7, 2024. We covet your prayer for this exciting new ministry.

School Building Project

Currently, we are double checking M&E. We did find some leakages that need to be fixed. Wiring and lighting need to be completed. Now that the rainy season is over and the Lord has graciously provided some more funds for the project, we are able to resume work. Windows and doors need to be installed. Interior painting and ceiling needs to be completed. Our new goal is to be able to move to the new campus next fall. Please pray with us.

Christmas Celebrations

On December 16, Saturday, I led a team from our church to visit one of our seven church planters in Mayan, Irrawaddy division. Three of our deacons shared their testimonies of salvation, we did a special number, and I preached a Christmas message from Matthew 2. About sixty people came to the gathering. This coming Saturday, December 23, I will be taking a team to Ngar Su Taung and Bago for Christmas celebrations. We will also have a team go to the new campus to hold a Christmas celebration there. We are expecting around 100 people to show up. Please pray that souls will be touched and saved.

Asho Bible Translation Workshop

During the first week of December, I was able to hold the second workshop for Asho project. Two translators and a back translator attended the workshop. We were able to cover James chapters 3-5, and 1 John chapters 1 and 2. This is a new project. The team is functioning really well. Please pray that the Asho people will soon have the Bible in their vernacular.

Faithfully,

Hung, Priscilla, Rachel, Becky, Sammy and Ruth

220 Country Club Road ◆Indianapolis, IN 46234 (864) 423-4830 ◆hkim258@gmail.com





